Chandler Heights Citrus Irrigation District

PO Box 9038
Chandler Heights AZ 85127
Office 480.988.2731
Fax 480.988.4015

cheid@chcid.or
Office Hours — Monday through Friday 9am -Spm

A public meeting of the Chandler Heights Citrus Irrigation District was convened on Wednesday December 5, 2012
at 26651 S Valencia. Directors Joe Overton, Elizabeth Fulghum, Fred Clare, Field Operations Manager Alfonso
Garcia, Recording Secretary LaNeece Arnson were in attendance. There were no residents from the public in
attendance.

Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance
> The meeting was called to order on Wednesday December 5, 2012 at 7:00PM.

Call to the public
> No one spoke during the call to the public.

Old Business
» November 2012 minutes were read and approved.
» There was an update on the road status with the county. The attorney for the county retired and we have
been assigned a new one.

New Business
» Purchase of a new generator. Joe discussed the pros and cons of purchasing a used 500kw generator with

only 50 hrs and is local vs. buying a brand new generator which is more than we need and too expensive
and/or a used smaller one that would also be much more expensive since it is being shipped in from back
east. The location to place the generator was also discussed at length. The generator will be used in case of
emergency or fire. Delivery to installation would be 2 weeks to a month to be up and running,

»  The remaining CAP water was sold back to CAP for a refund coming the first part of 2013.

> Well #4 was finished up with maintenance and repair. 1600 gal/min flow now. Electrical savings will be
increased.

> Well #6 was discussed in regards to maintenance.

>  Well # 5 was also discussed.

Adjournment
» Fred Clare moved to adjourn the meeting,

»  Elizabeth Fulghum seconded the motion.
» The meeting was adjourned at 7:30PM.
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